
December 14, 2023  

Work Session  

7:00 PM  

 The Work Session of Mayor and Council was called to order by Mayor Grova with a flag salute.  
This meeting was duly advertised in accordance with the Open Public meetings law, PL 1975, 
Chapter 231.  

Members Present:  Mayor Grova, Mr. Carrow, Mr. Miller, Mr.  Corwonski, and Miss  
Renzi.   Absent:   Mrs. Marandino and Mr. Linton.  Also present was Solicitor, John Moustakas 
and Engineer, Wayne Johnson.  

Solicitor Moustakas reported that he has requested the site drawing from T-Mobile.  Mr. 
Moustakas advised he was reviewing the purchase contract.   

Mr.  Johnson reported that the South State is working on Rena Street.  The milling and paving 

are completed.  The drainage problem has been alleviated by installing the leaching pits.  The 

striping and reflectors have to be installed.  

Mr. Johnson advised that work needs to begin on Sandy Drive right away due to time restrictions 
implemented by the DOT. Mr. Johnson noted that Franklin Avenue will be awarded by April.  
  

Mr. William Perna addressed council regarding the cross walk discussed at the last meeting at 

the intersection located at Pearl and the Boulevard and noted that the County gave their 

permission to install a cross walk at this intersection.  Mayor asked if the Borough can install the 

cross walk or would the county install the cross walk.  Mr. Perna agreed to address the county 

regarding this matter.  

Council was given a copy of the list for proposals for professionals for 2024.  

Raffle license applications are on the agenda for council’s consideration.  

Mr. Johnson advised that our Radioactive Material License will expire in February 2024.  

Mr. Johnson advised that he contacted WRT and they agreed to assist us with 

completing the application to renew the license.  

Mr. Corwonski reported that two receptacles have been purchased for collection of dog 

waste and it has to be decided where to place them to be most effective.  

Mayor and council acknowledged the hard work of the fire department for the past few 

days with the fires in the area and  Santa coming to town’s great event.  

Mr. Corwonski made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mr. Miller seconded the 

motion.  All in favor.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:15 PM.  

                                                                  ______________________________  

                                                                              Clerk  

  


